
As a reminder to all licensees, the Board of Respiratory Care voted on May 7, 2020 to increase 
Continuing Education from 15 credits to 20 credits for the licensing renewal cycle of 2022 and beyond. 
This change in Continuing Education requirement is distinct from the 2020 licensing renewal extension 
granted by the Governor’s Covid-19 Emergency Licensure Renewal Extensions dated on March 10, 2020.  
 


